From: Tonioli, Flavia

Sent: Thursday, March 19, 2020 7:47:43 AM To: Dominic Sims < DSims@iccsafe.org>

Cc: Deborah Dison <ddison@iccsafe.org>; Wheaton, Elizabeth <ElizabethWheaton@miamibeachfl.gov>

Subject: ICC voting

## Good morning Mr. Sims,

I am writing this email in support of the ICC process as it stands in the 2021 code development voting. The City of Miami Beach put a tremendous effort into the voting process, and eligible voting members even dedicated their lunch time for voting to ensure the city was being represented. We followed all the ICC guidelines to become members, registered to be a governmental voting member, and voted using the capaccess tool. We did not have the funds or the capability to send all eligible voting members to the meetings in person, so we opted to use the available online cdpaccess, which allowed a great number of eligible voting members to participate in the code development process.

Furthermore, I would like to kindly clarify comments pertaining to the City of Miami Beach departments that voted. All the departments that voted had applied and paid for their membership before the deadline and had assigned their voters prior to the deadline. I'm copying Deborah Dison, ICC Manager, Member Services, who was extremely helpful assisting us throughout this entire process. During the registration process, we also had to justify why certain departments were "actively engaged" in the "administration, formulation, implementation, or enforcement" of laws, via email and telephone calls with Deborah-that ensured that all departments registering were eligible for voting. Kindly let me know if you have any questions.

I appreciate your leadership on maintaining the integrity of this system.

Thank you for your support,

## Flavia



Sustainability Manager

**Environment & Sustainability Department** 

1700 Convention Center Drive – 3<sup>rd</sup> Floor, Miami Beach, FL 33139

Tel: 305-673-7084 x6143



Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.